

MEETING OF THE STANLEY VILLAGE COUNCIL - REGULAR - 8 JAN 87

MINUTES

In attendance: J. William Smith, Mayor - Chairman
Earle MacNaughton, Councillor
Freda Hood, Councillor
Ben Bogisch, Councillor
Shirley Sansom, Village Clerk

<u>Item</u>	<u>Sponsor</u>	<u>Topic</u>	<u>Action</u>
1	--	Prayer for Civic Authorities	n/a
2	--	Minutes of previous regular meeting read, corrected and adopted. M:Hood/Bogisch	
3	Bogisch	<u>Information Bulletin #1/87.</u> Subject bulletin, dealing with garbage disposal and its effect on the tax rate was read. (File ref. SG 902-1, 09 Jan 87). Approved for publication. M:MacNaughton/Hood.	
4	Smith	<u>Garbage Collection.</u> Dept. of Transportation, specifically Mr. Mossman will be re-contacted in order to prepare outlying districts for the change.	Smith
5	Bogisch	<u>Police Services.</u> Breathalyzer has been installed in Council Chambers, for use by NBHP and RCMP.	n/a
6	Bogisch	<u>Terry's Restaurant.</u> Situation markedly improved.	n/a
7	Smith	<u>Stimulation Grant.</u> D&J Enterprises will be requested to submit a new bill for work performed to date so payment can be effected.	Smith
8	Smith	<u>Pharmacy Building.</u> Mr. A. Sansom did not meet with Mr. L. Johnstone (see SG 102-2 11 Dec 86, Item 10), as he felt that it was beyond the scope of his duties. Following items were discussed: a. Councillor Bogisch indicated that he felt that items within the terms of reference of the Building Inspector/Planning Officer should be discussed between Mr. Sansom and Mr. Johnstone, whereas financial details should be left with Council;	

<u>Item</u>	<u>Sponsor</u>	<u>Topic</u>	<u>Action</u>
		b.Village would have to have land surveyed at considerable cost; c.Mr.Johnstone has indicated verbal agreement with the idea of a lease; d.Whoever gives mortgage must also be interested; e.Mayor Smith indicated that Mr. Johnstone did not appear enthusiastic about the idea of "up front money", and that the village would have to bear the cost of survey and sewerage; f.It was suggested that Mr.Johnstone pay for survey and sewerage, and would then pay \$100.00 per annum for the lease. It was decided that a special meeting would be called for 1930 hrs.15 Jan 87, with Mr.A.Sansom and Mr.L.Johnstone in attendance. M:Hood/Bogisch.	All
9	Smith	<u>Irving Property.</u> D.Peter Forbes has yet to see the By-Law on Unsightly Premises (By-Law #14, which enacts S.190 of the Municipalities Act).	Clerk
10	Smith	<u>Property at top of the hill.</u> (See SG 102-2 11 Dec 86, Item 13.)Keith Van Beek has been informed that Council has nothing available but some further suggestions will be discussed with the Dept. of Municipal Affairs.	Smith
11	Smith	<u>CNR Property.</u> D.Peter Forbes requests that Council authorizes payment of \$6,500.00 for purchase of CNR Property in the village. So authorized. M:Hood/MacNaughton.	Clerk
12	Smith	<u>Students to Terry Fox Centre.</u> (See SG 102-2 17 Nov 86, Item 14.) A letter of appreciation from Edward Burroughs was read.	n/a
13	Smith	<u>Workers Compensation Board.</u> A letter from subject board, announcing an increase in assessment rates for volunteer firemen, was read.	n/a
14	Smith	<u>Dept.of Transport - Five-year Priority List.</u> A letter from the Dept. on the subject was read. It was decided that	

<u>Item</u>	<u>Sponsor</u>	<u>Topic</u>	<u>Action</u>
		last years' list would be used (see Minutes of Regular Meeting 23 Jan 86), with the following addition: "Correct banking of Highway #107, where it is joined by Highway #620".	Clerk
15	Smith	<u>Courses for Sewage Operators.</u> A letter from the Dept. of Municipal Affairs on the subject was read.	Smith
16	Bogisch	<u>Access/Light/Snow removal Council Chambers.</u> This matter is of increased importance since police are using facilities. Matter will be raised with Stanley Mutual.	Smith
17	Bogisch	<u>Stanley Building Supply Building.</u> The sale of this building and possible ramifications were discussed.	n/a
18	Bogisch	<u>Canada Day.</u> It was suggested that possible participation of Council in the Canada Day Parade should be kept in mind.	n/a
19	Hood	<u>Villa Board Meeting.</u> Report on subject meeting was read. Meeting was held 6 Jan 87.	n/a
20	MacNaughton	<u>Scouts Breakfast Meeting.</u> Subject meeting was announced for Sat 30 Jan. Purpose is to acquaint sponsors and group committee of the scouts with their duties and responsibilities.	n/a
21	Smith	<u>Library.</u> A meeting was held on 6 Jan 87 (see SG 102-2 27 Nov 86 Item #2) to discuss the possible joining of York Regional Library and the School Library. It was evident that some communities have favoured the idea, others have not. Cost was discussed and Village input on the matter is expected. Mayor Smith indicated that the Village would not be able to contribute more than the \$3,600.00 presently budgeted. Letter would be sent.	Smith
22	Hood	<u>Adjournement.</u> Meeting was adjourned. M:Hood/?	n/a